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Part II: Meadowdale continues to grow, and 

looks to satisfy the needs of its residents 

By 1910, the region known as Meadowdaleð

bounded by current Highway 99 on the east, 180th St. 

SW to the south, Lake Serene to the north, and Puget 

Sound on the westðhad grown from the uninhabited 

wilderness of the late 1800s and early 1900s to roughly 

100 households. 

With the expanding population, typical problems 

of a growing city began to arise, like transportation, 

education, and communication needs. The 

ñneighborhoodò lacked proper roads, and most 

residents traveled along muddy dirt paths, trails 

created by Native Americans, logging roads, and 

abandoned tracks from logging companies to get from 

one place to another. The situation was so bad that 

Upper and Lower Meadowdale were nearly separate 

entities, despite the related names. In the early days, 

boats and canoes had to be used for travel, mail 

deliveries, and freight, even between Meadowdale and 

Edmonds.Seattle, where many Meadowdalians worked 

or sold goods, was a half-day boat ride away. In 1910, 

the Seattle-Everett Interurban trolley system was 

initiated, making a trip from Everett to Seattle in just 

70 minutes. However, the tracks ran nowhere near 

Meadowdale (the closest stops being Martha Lake or 

Alderwood Manor), thus the convenient new 

transportation was too far away for most to use. By 

1914, there was regular boat service between Everett 

and Seattle, but, again, there was no stop at 

Meadowdale. To remedy this, the Salmon Bay 

Navigation Company created shuttle runs from 

Meadowdale, as well as Edmonds and Richmond 

Beach, to Ballard, with three trips a day. The service, 

though, lasted only a few months before circumstances 

caused it to be shut down. 

Trains were also becoming an option for personal 

travel. Tracks already ran through the area, but were 

used primarily for logging trains or for transporting 

people and equipment to and from the logging camps. 

In 1884, after losing the Northern Pacific terminus to 

Tacoma, Seattle leaders began planning their own 

Puget Sound Shore Line railroad, which would run to 

Bellingham via Mukilteo. A second railroad, the 

Seattle & Montana Railway, began operating in 1891, 

with a stop at Norma Beach. By 1905, Meadowdale 
(Continued on page 3) 

Meadowdale: ñOne of the most prettily situated hamlets in Snohomish County.ò 
by Tiffany Villigan 

Passengers waiting at the Meadowdale Station, located at Meadowdale Beach, just north of the current Haines Wharf. 

Photo courtesy of the Edmonds-South Snohomish County Historical Society. 
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As 2011 comes to a close we are busy working on projects for next year!  

We are very excited that we have completed some historical displays upstairs 

in the Wickerôs Building.  We have recreated a living room, a dining room, 

and a little girlôs bedroom all in the style of the 1930s and 40s (see page 7).  

There are historical boards featuring history on the core of the original 

Alderwood Manor and the Demonstration Farm including Alderwood 

Mercantile and the Superintendentôs Cottage.  We are still looking for 

donations of items to add to our collection so if you think you have 

something that might be appropriate for a historical display please let us 

know.  We are working on these displays in a partnership with the City of 

Lynnwood and the Sno-Isle Genealogical Society. 

     In October the membership elected our Board of Directors for next 

year.  The Board will remain the same with the exception of Rod Neff who is 

leaving the Board only because he has served his maximum term.  This 

creates an opening for a Board Member so if you are interested please let me 

know, or if you know of somebody that might be interested we are more than 

happy to give them a call.  And a huge thank you goes to Rod for his six 

years on the Board and serving as our Vice-President! 

     I would like to thank Kristine Holland, Kevin Stadler, and Liz 

Carpenter for hosting our fall Cottage Chats.  We will resume these fun 

events in the spring. If you have any ideas for a subject you would like to 

ñchatò about let us know!  It seems like we never run out of things to chat 

about when it comes to Alderwood Manor. 

     And just a brief update on our Enterprise newspaper digitizing 

project; we have had almost 10,000 pages scanned already!  Youôll be 

hearing more about this after the first of the year. 

     Happy New Yearðor when it comes to historyðHappy ñOldò Year! 

 

     Cheri (Stadler) Ryan 

Corrections for September 2011 newsletter 

Dorothy (Langseth) Stansberry attended Edmonds High School (pg. 3), 

Larry Rodgers worked at Everett Jr. College (3), correct spellings Lorna 

Williams (pg. 3) and Ed Shoenholz (pg. 2). 

Shop for MuseumsτShop Online 
  

Did you know every purchase you make online can help online can help 

Alderwood Manor Heritage?  As a museum partner, anyone shopping online 

with their favorite retailer can have a portion of their purchase directed to 

Alderwood Manor Heritage at no extra cost.  And itôs easy. 

Simply start at www.ShopforMuseums.com.  Select Alderwood Manor 

Heritage and then use the links to shop any of the over 900 online stores 

including, Amazon, ebay, Old Navy, Dell, Staples, Best Buy, Sears, and 

more.  Thatôs it.  Once youôve check out a percentage of your purchase is 

then donated to Alderwood Manor Heritage for free! 

Remember to use ShopforMuseums.com every time you shop on line! 

http://www.shopformuseums.com/
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was listed as its own stop, near what is now 75th Ave 

and North Meadowdale Road. By 1907, the 

Meadowdale stop saw three mail trains and six 

passenger trains a day. 

Still, boats and trains werenôt enough for the 

growing population, especially those not living near 

the waterfront. In 1913, a proper road system was 

developed to link Edmonds and Everett through 

Lundôs Gulch. More roads were added through the 

district, and in 1915 a special bond was passed to 

improve roads in Upper Meadowdale and pave enough 

of the main roads to connect established communities. 

As late as the 1920s or ô30s, though, paving didnôt go 

beyond Olympic View Drive at Perrinville into Lower 

Meadowdale. 

The rocky history of schools in Meadowdale 

In addition to the question of getting around, 

Meadowdale residents also faced the issue of 

schooling for their children. In the beginning, students 

attended the Edmonds School, housed in George 

Brackettôs feed barn on 3rd Ave N and Edmonds St. 

Given the difficulty of traveling between Meadowdale 

and Edmonds at the time, many families opted to let 

their children board with a family in Edmonds during 

the school week, returning home for the weekend, then 

going back down to Edmonds Sunday night or early 

Monday morning. John Lund, for example, rowed his 

stepchildren to Edmonds on Sunday nights and rowed 

back out on Friday afternoons to retrieve them; they 

made up ½ of the total enrollment of the Edmonds 

School in 1885, its first year (the other half of the 

enrollment being Brackettôs youngsters).As the 

Meadowdale population grew, citizens called for a 

school closer to their homes. In 1904, the first school 

in Meadowdale opened at 158th and 56th Ave W. Ten 

to 14 students attended the Upper Meadowdale School 

in the first year. In 1905, families out at Meadowdale 

Beach also wanted a more convenient school for their 

children, so the Edmonds School District opened the 

Meadowdale Station school in a Congregational 

church at 75th W and North Meadowdale Road. Its first 

year saw 23 students come through the door, but after 

a year it was deemed too small for the enrollment; in 

1906 classes were moved into a new school built just 

uphill from the church. In 1912, the school district 

(Continued from page 1) 

(Continued on page 4) 

Meadowdale students taken to Edmonds by the Yost Auto Companyôs school bus. Phil Compo, Jacob R. Yost, Eben 

Bartlett, ca. 1912. Courtesy of the Edmonds-South Snohomish County Historical Society. 
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closed the school and sent the students to the relocated 

and larger Edmonds School, this time to be taken by 

bus by the Yost Auto Company. Parents were 

unhappy with the arrangement, since the bus 

oftentimes couldnôt traverse far enough up the muddy 

roads, so the Meadowdale Beach School was reopened 

for grades 1-6 in 1913, with the older students 

remaining at the new (1909) high school in Edmonds. 

Students who attended this second version of the 

Meadowdale Beach School included children from 

Picnic Point, the Brownôs Bay logging camp, and 

Norma Beach. 

In 1922, Upper Meadowdale got a new school, this 

one across the street from the current Beverly 

Elementary, at 53rd Ave W and 168th St SW. The 

original school, at 158th, was closed, and the land was 

purchased by poultry farmers in 1923; it was 

demolished in 1990 to make way for a new housing 

development. In Lower Meadowdale, the Meadowdale 

Beach school was also repaired in 1922, but was 

closed by the school district the following year. 

Students in the Meadowdale Beach vicinity were then 

bused to either Edmonds or to the new Upper 

Meadowdale School, which was closer to their homes 

than the original Upper Meadowdale School had been. 

In 1928, the second Upper Meadowdale School was 

also closed, this time due to low enrollment; the local 

students then joined the line of bus riders to the 

Edmonds School. Meadowdale would be devoid of 

schools for 30 years, when Beverly Elementary 

opened its doors in 1959, and no school would carry 

the Meadowdale moniker until Meadowdale Junior 

High School opened in 1961, followed by the senior 

high and elementary schools in 1963. 

More needs to meet: communications and 

socializing 

A growing community also requires means of 

communication. Before 1905, Meadowdalians had to 

travel to Edmonds for their postal needs. In 1905, 

Meadowdale got its first post office, in the 

Meadowdale Beach store of W.D. Cleaveland, who 

also served as the first postmaster. Mail was delivered 

by train twice a day. Records from 1908 show at least 

58 families receiving their mail at the Meadowdale 

(Continued from page 3) 
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The second Upper Meadowdale School building, built in 

1922, at 53rd and 168th St SW. Lynnwood Evangelical Free 

Church, then known as Meadowdale Union Sunday 

School, began renting the building from the Edmonds 

School District in the early 1950s, and purchased the land 

and building in 1954. The church added an 8ô extension to 

the north side (facing street) of the building in 1968, 

bringing the upper level flush with the basement. This is 

one of the last (or possibly only) remaining landmarks 

from Meadowdaleôs pioneer days. First picture, 1956, 

courtesy of Jean (Whitlatch) Wright; second and third pic-

tures taken in 2011. 


